As you might recall, last year we were fighting the battle of AB 995 - Tissue Bank Licensure.  To refresh your memory....
 
Tissue Bank Licensure: AB995 (Block)
You may all have heard that AB995, the Tissue Bank Licensing Bill, was signed into the law.  This bill clarifies the licensing requirements for tissue banks.  Until now, these regulations could have also potentially affected DPMs.  In order to maintain compliance, DPMs would have to adhere to certain documentation requirements as well as pay the licensing fees.  An amendment was included in the current bill which includes an exception for certain biological tissue substitutes in relevant circumstances to our members.
 
…the following are exempt from licensure: the storage of a human cell, tissue, or cellular- or tissue- based product that is either a medical device or a biologic product, as defined, by a licensed physician or podiatrist.  As specified. The medical device or biologic product must have been obtained from a California licensed tissue bank, been stored in strict accordance with the device's or product's package insert and any other manufacturer instructions, and used solely for the express purpose of direct implantation into or application on the practitioner's own patient.  The bill would also require, to be eligible for this exemption, that the entity where the physician or podiatrist practices notify the department of specified information.
 
The notification shall include all of the following: 
(A)        A list of all practitioners to whom the notice applies. 
(B)         Acknowledgment that each listed practitioner uses the medical device or biologic product in the scope and authority of his or her license and practice for the purposes of direct patient care as described in this paragraph. 
(C)        A statement that each listed practitioner agrees to strictly abide by the directions for storage in the device's or product's package insert and any other manufacturer instructions and guidelines. 
(D)        Acknowledgment by each practitioner that the medical device or biologic product shall not be resold or distributed.
 
CPMA has been working on a letter that DPMs can used to notify the Department of Public Health.  I have attached this letter for you to give your members to modify with their information.
 
This letter needs to be sent by DPMs who are using biologic products, like Apligraf, in their office.  DPMs must send in this letter prior to using any of these products.  A few points:
 
· DPMs need to send one letter in, unless there is a change. 
· A DPM needs to send another letter if you add or change a vendor or change providers in the group. 
· If a DPM normally does not do these kinds of procedure, they should still send in the letter soon before performing this procedure.  It is really to affirm that you know the rules and will abide by them. 
If you have any questions, please don't hesitate to contact me or Karen Wrubel (drkw@cox.net).
 
Thanks for all your hard work.
Ami 
 
-- 
Ami A. Sheth, DPM 
Immediate Past President, Santa Clara Valley Podiatric Medical Society
Chair, CPMA Government Affairs Committee
 
 



